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COUNCIL QUOTES 

Reeve Cavanaugh gave a brief report on his recent 

visit to Pinewood Court District Home for the Aged, 

at the regular Council meeting, held in Council 

Chambers . 
Correspondence included a letter from the Manager 

of the Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce, Mr. T. 

Scott, to the council, commending them for the hiring}. 

of snow removal crews to clean up the sidewalks on 

Simcoe Plaza, and assured them of his co-operation 

in keeping the area in front of the Bank cleared. 
North Western Water and Waste Conference will hold 

a meeting on April 18. John Mikus will be asked to 

attend. 
The Terrace Bay High School will publish a Year 

Book, and asked Council to submit an advertisement. 

This will be done. Ina letter to Mrs. G. Mullins 

Secretary Treasurer of the District Separate School 

Board was informed that levy of Separate School taxes 

will be handled by the Municipal Office. 

Mr. Eric Opas, President of the Sea Cadet Corps, 

met with Bill Farrell to discuss the shooting range for 

the Sea Cadets, and informed him that a suitable site 

had been found ouside the town limits. 

Kimberly-Clark advised Council that a camp on 

Terrace Beach will be taken down by the company. 

A letter was dispatched to the Federal Government 

Department of Finance, Municipal Affairs, requesting 

an interim grant in lieu of taxes. The Department of 

the Attorney General stated there would be a training 

school for Firemen. Councillor Dave Desrosiers will 

look into this matter. 

A letter was sent to the Lake Superior Divisonal 

Board of Education, requesting 

arbitration in connection with the 

apportionment of costs for 1969. 

The Thunder Bay Health Unit 

presenting their (cont'd on page 2) 

Serving the District March 6, 1969. 

CRAFT DISPLAY AND DEMONSTRATION 

- An interesting Craft display and demonstration was 

held at the Terrace Bay High School Auditorium on 

Saturday, March Ist. There were fascinating displays 

of weaving, ceramics, woodworking, block printing, 

copper tooling, copper enamelling, copper jewellry, 

paper mache, rug hooking, candlemaking and others. 

Exhibited by members of the Lakehead and Area 

Craft Association, Nipigon Red Rock Craft and Local 

craftsmen. Demonstrations were given in woodcarving, 

by Mrs. Frank Potocnik, copper work by Mrs. Kozak 

and paper mache and rug hooking by Mrs. Tamblin. 

This display was arranged by the Recreation Committee 

Director Dave Courtemanche. 

  
Cathy Graham, a Gr. 9 pupil at Ter- 

LIVE and WORK race Bay High School, placed second 
in the prepared speech portion of the 

THE SA ee WAY Ontario School Trustees' and Ontario 
fHydro Public Speaking Zone Finals.


